
COUNCIL OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

Committee on Government Operations 

The John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20004 

 

Memorandum 

 
 

To:  Chairman Phil Mendelson 

 

From:  Brandon T. Todd, Chairman 

Committee on Government Operations 

 

Date:  July 15, 2020 

 

Subject: Requests for the July 21, 2020 Additional Legislative Meeting 

 

 

I request that the following measures be agendized for the July 21, 2020 Additional Legislative 

Meeting: 

 

Emergency Contract Legislation at the Request of the Executive 

 

• “Modification Nos. 9 and 10 to Contract No. CW50466 with KPMG, LLP Approval and 

Payment Authorization Emergency Declaration Resolution of 2020”. 

 

• “Modification Nos. 9 and 10 to Contract No. CW50466 23 with KPMG, LLP Approval and 

Payment Authorization Emergency Act of 2020”. 

 

This bill would, on an emergency basis, approve Modification Nos. 9 and 10 to Contract No. 

CW50466 with KPMG, LLP, to provide business and financial advisory services, and to authorize 

payment for the goods and services received and to be received under Modification Nos. 9 and 10 to 

Contract No. CW50466. 

 

Contract No. CW50466 was awarded by the District of Columbia Office of Contracting and 

Procurement, on behalf of the District’s Office of Public-Private Partnerships which sought contractors 

to provide advisory/consulting services in the following areas: Business Management Services, 

Financial Advisory Services, and Legal Advisory Services. All services are in support of the District of 

Columbia’s comprehensive public-private partnerships (P3) program.   

 

On March 31, 2020, by Modification No. 8, the Office of Contracting and 30 Procurement (“OCP”), 

on behalf of the District’s Office of Public-Private Partnerships, exercised option year three of 

Contract No. CW50466 for the period April 3, 2020 through April 2, 2021. Council authorized the 

amount of $1.45 million for option year 33 three. (CA23-0467)  

 

On March 31, 2020, by Modification No. 9, OCP increased the amount for option year three by 

$750,000 to a total of $2.2 million.  



 

Modification No. 10 is now necessary to increase the amount for option year three by $2.75 million to 

a total of $4.95 million.  

 

There exists a need for approval to allow the continuation of these vital services. Without this 

approval, KPMG, LLP cannot be paid for goods and services provided in excess of $2.2 million for the 

period April 3, 2020 through April 2, 2021.  

 

Draft copies of the legislation are attached. If you have any questions regarding this measure, please 

contact Manny Geraldo at mgeraldo@dccouncil.us. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  

 

 

cc: Members, Council of the District of Columbia 

Office of the Secretary 

Office of the General Counsel 

Office of the Budget Director 

  


